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Dear Parents, 
This is the last newsletter of the year and 
there are lots of events to keep us busy until 
the end of term. We would like to take this 
opportunity to thank our teachers, our 
students, our families and our support 
personnel for making this school year an 
exciting, successful, and memorable one! We 
look forward to seeing many of you next 
year. 
 

Years 1 & 2 Summer Performance 
Years One and Two at our 
Zekeriyaköy Campus have been 
rehearsing for their seasonal 
performance. The dress rehearsal 

is scheduled for Monday 20th June and all 
Zekeriyaköy EYFS and Primary School 
students will be invited to watch. 
 

The main performance is on Wednesday 22nd 
June from 14:00hrs to approximately 
15:00hrs at our Zekeriyaköy Campus. 
 

EYFS Assemblies and Awards 
These are taking place on the 
days listed above to celebrate the 
successes of the EYFS students at 
BISI. The event at the City 
Campus will involve the EYFS1 
(Pre School) students and will take place at 
10:00hrs. The event at Zekeriyaköy Campus 
will involve the EYFS1 (Pre School) and EYFS2 
(Reception) students. It will take place at 
10:30hrs. 
 

Primary Awards Ceremonies 
These are taking place this 
month on the days listed above 
to celebrate the success of the 
Primary students at BISI. The 

Key Stage One Ceremonies will start at 
09:30hrs and the Key Stage Two Ceremonies 
will start at 09:30hrs (Etiler) and 10:30hrs 
(Zek). They are expected to last no more 
than one hour.  

 

PTA News 

Join us at the Zekeriyaköy 
Campus on Saturday 4th June 
from 11:00hrs to 15:00hrs for 
a great day filled with games, 

bouncy castles, food, drinks, ice cream, 
music, swimming, a book stall, second hand 
gift stall, crafts and loads of raffle prizes. 
Adults are 10TL, children are free. Tickets are 
available in advance or at the door. Please 
talk to any representative or your campus 
coordinator. 
 

Primary Swimming 
The Primary swimming curriculum 
is well on its way and the students 
(City and Zek) are enjoying using 
the facilities. There will soon be a 
Key Stage One Swimming Fun Day and a Key 
Stage Two Swimming Gala. You should 
already have the details about the events. 
 

Primary Student Council 
Congratulations to the Student 
Council members at the City and 
Zekeriyaköy Campuses. They have 
worked very hard to organise 
events and raise money for the 

school charities. 
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Event 
Yrs. 5 & 6 Swimming Gala 
Yrs. 3 & 4 Swimming Gala 
KS1 Swimming Fun Day 
Fun Day 2016 
Assessment Week 
City & Zek ESL Picnic 
Year Six Transition 
Year Four Şile Trip 
Year Six Cappadocia Trip 
KS1 Summer Performance 
(Zek Students) 
EYFS Summer Assembly & 
Awards (Etiler Students) 
EYFS Summer Assembly & 
Awards (Etiler Students) 
Alkent Awards Ceremony 
Etiler Awards Ceremony 
Zek Awards Ceremony 
School closes at 12:00hrs 

Wednesday 1st June 
Thursday 2nd June 
Friday 3rd June 
Saturday 4th June 
Monday 6th June 
Monday 13th June 
Thursday 16th June 
Monday 20th June 
Monday 20th June 
Wednesday 22nd June 
 
Thursday 23rd June 
 
Friday 24th June 
 
Monday 27th June 
Tuesday 28th June 
Wednesday 29th June 
Thursday 30th June 



 

Staffing 
A number of our Pre/Primary staff 
will be leaving us at the end of 
term. On behalf of everyone, we 
would like to thank them all for 

their hard work and commitment to the school 
and wish them all the best for the future. 
 

We are now in a position to inform you about 
your child’s class teacher for next year. A 
letter about this will go out before the end of 
term. 
 

Coffee Mornings 
We would like to invite you to join 
us for coffee. The Senior Leadership 
Team will be available to discuss 
any current issues with you 
regarding the school. The dates are as 
follows: 
 

June 
Thursday 2nd - 09:00hrs - 09:30hrs - City 
Friday 3rd - 09:00hrs - 09:30hrs - Zek 
 

September 
Thursday 1st - 09:00hrs - 09:30hrs - City 
Friday 2nd - 09:00hrs - 09:30hrs - Zek 
 

Little Pine Cones Playgroup 
Playgroups are held twice a week at both 
campuses. They are for all children up to 2½ 
years old, accompanied by a known adult. 
There is a charge of 10TL per session. 
At Etiler 
Wednesday mornings 09:00hrs - 11:00hrs 
Friday mornings  09:00hrs - 11:00hrs 
At Zekeriyaköy 
Tuesday mornings 09:00hrs - 11:00hrs 
Friday mornings  09:00hrs - 11:00hrs 
 

June Reports 
On the last day of term you will be 
receiving your child's report. In 
addition to the report, which we ask 
you to read through with your child, 

there is a reply letter. It is important that 
parents and children complete the reply 
slip and return this to school in 
September. 
 

Holiday Reminder 
Please note that the school will be 
closing for the summer break on 
Thursday 30th June. Class parties 
take place and it will be a non-uniform day. 
School closes at 12:00hrs. School reopens on 
Wednesday 31st August. 

Birthdays 
☺Happy Birthday to you!☺ 

 

June 
Si Yuan (1st) Eelaf (4th) Kisaa (4th) 
Min Seo (5th) Roy (6th)  Sehwa (6th)  
Yasemin (6th) Evan (7th) Jeong Hu (7th)  
Thais (8th) Hui Yeon (9th) Alex (11th) 
James (11th) Aylin (12th) Renad (16th) 
Barış (17th) Hye Yul (19th) Seo Jun (23rd)  
Tahuli (23rd) Anushka (24th) Micah (24th)  
Andres (25th) Matteo (25th) Min Hee (25th)  
Min Seok (26th) Sima (26th) Nour (27th)  
Yousra (29th) 
 
July 
Maryam (1st) Thomas (1st) Philine (3rd) 
Alvaro (4th) Carolina (4th) Maya (4th) 
Alisha (5th) Esin (5th) Emma (8th)  
Danish (11th) Emerson (11th) Alexandre (15th)  
Elettra (14th) Mohamed (14th) Hajime (15th)  
Jeanne (15th) Seo Yoon (15th) Kara (16th)  
Alexander (17th) Shreeyaa (19th) Deemah (21st)  
Virginia (21st) Leon (23rd) Raysan (23rd)  
Kasim (24th) Louise (24th) Vincent (26th)  
Ali (27th)  Khondamir (31st) 
 
August 
Ju Bin (1st) Min Ju (1st) Radu (1st)  
Lena (3rd) Marien (3rd) Matia (3rd)  
Maaz (5th) Arita (7th) Amelia (8th) 
Gautham (9th) Anna (10th) Evie (10th)  
Sun Woo (11th) Yeon Woo (11th) Ye Jun (12th)  
Theodor (13th) Hector (14th) Leonardo (14th)  
Seo Hyun (14th) Rin Ho (18th) Alya (19th)  
Lara (20th) Mohamad (22nd) William (22nd)  
Muhammad (23rd) Alissa (25th) Tsveteya (25th) 
Thor (25th) Olof (26th) Tian (26th)  
Mieral (27th) Ridaa (31st) 
 

If your child is missing off the list, please let us know via email and 
they will be included in next newsletter. 
 

School Lunches 
Our website has an on-line 
menu with details of each 
month’s lunches for your child. 
 

Communication 
You are welcome to contact us anytime.  
 

Richard I’Anson - Pre School & Primary School 
Director based in the City 
richardianson@bis.k12.tr  
 

Amanda Ilhan - Pre School & Primary School 
Deputy Director based in Zekeriyaköy 
amandailhan@bis.k12.tr 
 

With best wishes for a Happy Holiday! 
 

Richard I'Anson Amanda Ilhan 
Pre School & Primary   Pre School & Primary 
School Director  School Deputy Director 


